



SPPT.

SEPT. II Meeting: Monday: - 7:30 P.M. Sanborn Aviation

President: Gerald Laundry 647-0259

Vice President: William Schanks 645-2420 Secretary/Treasurer: Rosemary Frank 451-8187

Designees: Roger Westerberg 735-3158

Al Amsden 484-4058

Last Month's Meeting: Congradulations care in order for several chapter 54 members. Norman Schwietz, Yr-2 builder, recieved at Onkkonh, the Dewey Bryant Youth Award, for the outstanding work he has been doing on his project. Normis our youngest chapter member and one of the most productive. Congradulations from all your fellow members, Norm.

Two Chapter 54 members placed in the A/C Spark Plug R lley this ye r. V.P. Bill Shanks flew "Elvira" to 6th place in the fectory Built class. Chapter designee, Al Amsden, flew his sharp little Mustang to 5th pl-ce in the Homebuilt Catagory. Good Work, Guys!

The annual Chapter 54 pictic was an all out success. The picnic took place once again at Ray and Joan Wyland's Hanger at Elmo. Ray says that he put close to three hours flying time on the Mooney siving rides to pichicers. Chapter Prez. Cerry Laundry was also offering rides in the Flutter-Bug and among those brave enough to accept the invitation was our Chapter sec/treasurer Ro emary Frank. I understand that Floran Sulliva was giving rides in his beautiful T-18 and that there was eve. a special surprise visit from Barth Vader himself. Afine time was had by all and this years pichic qualifies as the most successful so far.

Did you know that Chapter 54 han 3 CFI'S among its members? Or did you know that 60% of our membership attended Oskkozh this Year? Pretty Coo Gang!

Buy. Soll. Trade, and Lend, Etc. Dept. Jack Hickey as a fly Baby project for sale. The Project is close to completion and Jack is asking \$2500.

Cone Frank is looking for servicable wiring harness for his recentley purchased C-90.

Cal Jensen is looking for a bented shop area in which to complete his T-13 project. Cal says that he is willing to accept a partner if that partner has the necessary work area avaible. Quite an o portunity I'd say! Jime Tome informs us that their will be a sport aircraft display at Har Mall, starting the weeking of Sept. 22. Aircraft from T. C. Chapters will be on diuplay. Jim needs volunteers for security and public relations purposes. There will be more info at the Sept meeting.

Speaking of the Sept. meeting, Chapter PRez. Laundry has made arrangments for a guest speaker this month. Aviation Artist Bob Learn will be on hand to disuse and display his art work. Bob had an exibitio of his sketch's and prints at the T.C. Aero Historian's Show at the Regency this month. Should be intresting so please plan to attend.

Before closing I'd like to express wishes for a speedy recovery to Rosemary Frank on behalf of all the Chapter 54 members. Rosemary is quite a Lady and I know we all hope she's feeling better.

Keep Building, Keep Flying!

Lee Wyland